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Agency 
 

LAW AND PUBLIC SAFETY > DIVISION OF CONSUMER AFFAIRS > STATE BOARD OF 
PHYSICAL THERAPY EXAMINERS 
 
 

Administrative Code Citation 
 

  Adopted Amendment: N.J.A.C. 13:39A-1.3    
 

  Adopted New Rule: N.J.A.C. 13:39A-2.6  
 
 

Text 
  

  Physical Therapy Licensure Compact 

Proposed: December 16, 2019, at 51 N.J.R. 1841(a). 

Adopted: May 26, 2020, by the State Board of Physical Therapy 
Examiners, David Bertone, P.T., Chairperson, State Board of Physical 
Therapy Examiners. 

  Filed: August 23, 2020, as R.2020 d.086,   without change. 

Authority: N.J.S.A. 45:9-37.18 and P.L. 2017, c. 304. 

Effective Date: September 21, 2020. 

Expiration Date: November 15, 2020. 

  Summary of Public Comment and Agency Response: 
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  The official comment period ended February 14, 2020.   No comments 
were received.    

  Federal Standards Statement    

  A Federal standards analysis is not required because there are no 
Federal laws or standards applicable to the adopted amendment and new 
rule.    

  Full text of the adoption follows:    

  SUBCHAPTER 1.   AGENCY ORGANIZATION AND ADMINISTRATION    

  13:39A-1.3   Fees and charges    

  (a) The following fees shall be charged by the State Board of 
Physical Therapy Examiners:    

  1.-12. (No change.)    

  13. Compact privilege fee 
...................................................  $ 40.00    

  SUBCHAPTER 2.   PRACTICE AS A LICENSED PHYSICAL THERAPIST AND 
LICENSED PHYSICAL THERAPIST ASSISTANT    

  13:39A-2.6   Practice pursuant to Physical Therapy Licensure Compact 
(Compact)    

  (a) Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 45:9-37.34.h, a physical therapist or 
physical therapist assistant working in New Jersey based solely on 
Compact privilege, as opposed to licensure in this State, shall comply 
with all of the rules in this chapter, except N.J.A.C. 13:39A-5, 5A, 
and 9.    

  (b) Notwithstanding (a) above, a physical therapist or physical 
therapist assistant with Compact privilege to practice in New Jersey 
shall successfully pass the State jurisprudence examination required 
pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:39A-5.3, prior to commencing practice in New 
Jersey.    

  (c) Prior to commencing practice in New Jersey, a physical therapist 
or physical therapist assistant with Compact privilege to practice in 
New Jersey shall pay the Compact privilege fee pursuant to N.J.A.C. 
13:39A-1.3(a)13. 

 
 
NEW JERSEY REGISTER 
  Copyright © 2020 by the New Jersey Office of Administrative Law 
 



 
52 N.J.R. 1778(b) 

   

 
End of Document 


